Table of Contents

EMERGENCY NUMBERS	3
ABUSE PREVENTION	4
Domestic	4
Drug/Alcohol	5
Sexual	9
ADOPTION	10
CHILDCARE/CHILDREN WITH SPECIAL NEEDS	11
CLOTHING ASSISTANCE	14
COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES	15
EMPLOYMENT RESOURCES	18
FAMILY SUPPORT (SUPPORT GROUPS)	20
FINANCIAL/ENERGY ASSISTANCE	28
FOOD ASSISTANCE/PANTRY	31
HEALTH AND DENTAL CARE	32
HOSPITALS	37
HOUSING	38
LIBRARIES	67
MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES	68
PARENTING RESOURCES/CLASSES	74
REFUGEE & IMMIGRATION SERVICES	76
SCHOOLS	77
THRIFT STORES	82
TRANSPORTATION/CAR SEATS	83
Car seats/Safety checks	86
VETERAN SERVICES	87
YOUTH SERVICES	88

Disclaimer

This guide is prepared and provided as a community service by the Winnebago County Department of Human Services (WCDHS). Inclusion of an organization does not imply endorsement by the WCDHS. Every attempt has been made to ensure the contents are correct and comprehensive. The WCDHS does not guarantee that the agencies/programs listed are currently available. October 2021

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

Fire/Medical/Police	911
Affinity NurseDirect	(920) 738-2230 (800) 362-9900 (920) 738-8075 TTY
Children's Hospital of WI (Poison Center)	(800) 222-1222
Crisis Intervention Helpline Oshkosh	(920) 233-7707 (800) 261-5998
Domestic Violence Crisis Line	(920) 235-5998
Christine Ann Center	(920) 729-6395 (920) 729-5727
National Child Abuse Hotline (Information, Referral, Counseling)	(800) 422-4453 or (800) 4ACHILD
National Human Trafficking Hotline	(888) 373-7888
Poison Control	(800) 815-8855
24-Hour Runaway Hotline	(920) 731-0557
Runaway Program 160 S. Badger Ave. Appleton	(800) 786-2929
Suicide Prevention-Lifeline	(800) 273-8255
Trans lifeline	(877) 565-8860
United Way (Information and Referral)	211

ABUSE PREVENTION

Domestic

B.A.B.E.S., Inc. Respite and Counseling

1331 E. Wisconsin Avenue, Appleton
 → (920) 733-6886

Website: https://babeshelp.org/

EMAIL: info@babeshelp.org

A child abuse prevention program. This program helps to support families in Outagamie as well as Winnebago, Calumet and Brown Counties. Respite services are available to parents who are experiencing stress or anxiety and need a safe and stable place of refuge for their children. For parents under the age of 27. Call to set up an initial appointment. Requires parents to meet with a counselor. Two counseling sessions must be completed before eligible for Respite Care.

Hours: Monday through Thursday 11:30 AM – 9:00 PM

Christine Ann Domestic Abuse Services, Inc.

1416 S. Commercial Street, Neenah: Drug/Alcohol

→ (920) 729-5727

206 Algoma Blvd, Oshkosh: → (920) 235-5998

WI Toll Free 24-Hour Helpline → (800)261-5998

Website: www.christineann.net

EMAIL: info@christineann.net

Provides a wide array of programs and services to meet the complex needs of domestic violence victims, their children and communities in Winnebago and Green Lake Counties including: Emergency shelter, 24-hour helpline, support groups, legal advocacy, children/teen programming, individual support, community referrals and advocacy.

Harbor House Domestic Abuse Services

720 West 5th Street, Appleton:

→ (920) 832-1666 or

Website: www.harborhouseonline.org

Crisis Line (Appleton/Sherwood area)

→ (920) 832-1666

Meets the needs of domestic abuse victims and survivors, delivering comprehensive programs and safe shelter to those in the Outagamie and Calumet county region. Services include individual and family advocacy, safety planning, support groups (some childcare available), legal advocacy and services, children and family programming, programming for offenders and resource and referral information.

UNIDOS

2875 Fish Hatchery Rd., Madison, WI

- → (800)-510-9195 (bilingual)
- → (608) 256-9195 (main office)
- → (800) 799-7233 (24.7 National DV Hotline)

Our mission is to end family violence in our Latino immigrant/migrant communities. Unidos provides programs for Latino communities such as: information and referrals for older adults, families, and youth who are victims of domestic violence. Unidos provides culturally relevant programs that help communities learn skills about developing healthy relationships between intimate partners within families.

Drug/Alcohol

Affinity Behavioral Health Services

St. Elizabeth's Hospital, Appleton

Mercy Counseling, Oshkosh → (920) 236-8570

515 Washburn Street #104 → (920) 236-1850

Alcohol and drug abuse treatment programs for youth and adults.

Alcoholics Anonymous Hotline Appleton: → (920) 731-4331

Oshkosh: → (920) 410-4620

Phone support for anyone struggling.

^{→ (920) 730-4411}

Appleton Comprehensive Treatment Center

3301 N. Ballard Road Suite B, Appleton

→ (920) 733-4443

→ (920) 753-8816

Assistance to individuals struggling with opiate dependency.

Hours: Monday through Friday 5:00 AM – 12:00 PM Saturday 6:00 AM – 9:00 PM Sunday Closed

Aurora Health Center

855 N. Westhaven Drive, Oshkosh → (920) 303-8700

Alcohol and drug abuse treatment programs for youth and adults.

Casa Clare

201 South Glenridge Court, Appleton → (920) 731-3981

Substance abuse treatment, detoxification, holistic treatment, and half-way house. Residential beds for women and clients' children.

Crisis Intervention Center

Winnebago County

- → (920) 722-7707
- → (920) 233-7707

If someone you know is suffering from mental health, alcohol or other drug crisis, our crisis intervention hotline is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 365 days a year.

Esprit Counseling and Consulting

40 Jewelers Park Drive, Suite 200, Neenah

- → (920) 720-6000
- → (920) 486-5079 (Direct line)

A for profit outpatient agency specializing in individual counseling for adolescents and adults with alcohol/drug problems and their families as well as mental health counseling. Payment: first- and third-party payment eligibility, including self-pay and private insurances under contract with Winnebago County Department of Human Services.

Hours: Monday through Friday 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM

Family Services Outpatient Clinics

Menasha Clinic: 1810 Appleton Road, Menasha → (920) 739-4226

Green Bay Clinic: 300 Crooks Street, Green Bay → (920) 436-6800

Alcohol and drug abuse treatment programs for youth and adults. At risk youth programming. Early childhood development. Crisis services, and self-sufficiency programs.

Genesis Club

1213 North Appleton Street, Appleton

→ (920) 733-6180

Twelve step meeting support group.

"Organized exclusively for charitable and educational purposes for establishing, maintaining, and operating various programs to guide and facilitate the rehabilitation of recovery alcoholics and/or drug addicts and their families. To instill a desire for social betterment and self-sufficiency and a more satisfying life."

Nova Counseling Services, Inc.

3240 Jackson Street, Oshkosh

→ (920) 231-0143

Serving men and women.

Payment: First and third party payment eligibility, including self-pay, some private insurances, and under contract with Winnebago County Department of Human Services. No medical assistance accepted.

Options Treatment Program, Inc.

502 E. New York Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 651-1844

Payment: First and third party payment eligibility, including self-pay, some private insurances, medical assistance, and under contract with Winnebago County Department of Human Services.

Samaritan Counseling Center of the Fox Valley, Inc.

110 Church Avenue, Oshkosh

- → (920) 235-1678
- → (920) 886-9319

Payment: First and third payment eligibility including self-pay, some private insurances, medical assistance and under contract with Winnebago County Department of Human Services.

Solutions Recovery Club

621 Evans Street, Oshkosh

→ (920) 233-0888

Non-profit recovery based club run completely by volunteers. Solutions offers support group meetings, and other community based programs.

Hours: Monday through Thursday and Saturday Friday Sunday

8:00 AM – 9:30 PM 8:00 AM – 10:30 PM 9:00 AM – 6:00 PM

ThedaCare Behavioral Health

1095 Midway Road, Menasha, WI

→ (920) 720-2300

600 N. Westhaven Drive. Oshkosh, WI → (920) 233-3838

Alcohol and drug abuse treatment programs for anyone 18 years and older.

Winnebago County Department of Human Services – Behavioral Health 220 Washington Avenue, Oshkosh Oshkosh → (920) 236-4700

Walk-in hours:	Monday,	Tuesday,	Thursday, Friday	8:30 AM – 2:30 PM
	-	-	Wednesday	12:00 PM - 2:30 PM
Clinic hours:			Monday	8 AM – 8:30 PM
		Tuesday,	Thursday, Friday	8 AM – 4:30 PM
		-	Wednesday	8 AM – 6 PM

Neenah Winnebago County Department of Human Services – Behavioral Health

211 N. Commercial Street, Neenah Neenah

→ (920) 727-2882

Alcohol and drug walk-in clinic, OWI and intoxicated driver assessments, safe streets initiative, prevention services and crisis services.

Walk-in hours:	Monday	8:30 AM – 11:00 AM
	Tuesday, Thursday	1 PM – 3 PM
	Friday	8:30 AM to 11 AM
Clinic hours:	Monday, Tuesday	8 AM – 5 PM
	Wednesday, Thursday	8 AM – 4:30 PM
	Friday	8 AM – 4:30 PM

Winnebago County Department of Human Services – Child Abuse & Neglect Reporting, children 0-17 years of age

Oshkosh

→ (920) 236-4615

Winnebago County Department of Human Services – Elder Abuse Reporting, someone 60+ years of age

- → (920) 236-4695
- → (877) 886-2372

<u>Sexual</u>

Reach Counseling Services

1509 S. Commercial Street, Neenah → (920) 722-8150

414 Doctors Ct #110, Oshkosh, WI 54901 → (920) 426-1460

Individual and family counseling for persons affected by trauma, sexual abuse, physical abuse, incest and assault.

The Sexual Assault Crisis Center – Fox Cities, Inc.

17 Park Place, Suite 400, Appleton

→ (920) 733-8119

Provides personalized CARE for victims of sexual assault, their family, friends and others affected in the community. By offering Counseling, Advocacy, Resources and Education, we inspire change and instill a sense of hope and healing. All services are confidential. All services are provided at no cost.

ADOPTION

Adoption Services Inc.

2439 S. Oneida Street, Appleton → (877) 335-6750

Website: www.adoptionservicesinc.com

Bethany Christian Services

101 Wisconsin American Drive Suite 400, Fond du Lac

- → (888) 207-2728
- → (920) 923-6577 or

Website: <u>www.bethany.org</u>

Catholic Charities

Fox Cities:

- → 214 E. Summer Street, Appleton
- → (920) 734-2601

Oshkosh:

- → 36 Broad Street Suite 200, Oshkosh
- → (920) 235-6002

Website: <u>www.gbdioc.org</u>

Lutheran Social Services

3003-A N. Richmond Street, Appleton

→ (920) 730-1322

Website: www.lsswis.org

Post-Adoption Resource Center of Family Services

300 Crooks Street, Green Bay

- → (920) 436-6800
- → (920) 436-4360 Ext. 1264
- → 1 (800) 998-9609

Website: www.familyservicesnew.org/parc

CHILDCARE/CHILDREN WITH SPECIAL NEEDS

Birth to Three, Winnebago County

220 Washington Avenue, Oshkosh

→ (920) 236-4695

Provides developmental screenings and completes intakes for any child under three years old who has a disability or is suspected of having a delay in development.

Boys and Girls Club

501 E. Parkway Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 233-1414

Website: www.bgcosh.org

The Boys and Girls Club provides a diverse array of youth development and guidance activities before and after school and during the summer. Financial assistance is available.

Covey

1930 Algoma Blvd, Oshkosh

- → (920) 424-4071
- → (800) 261-1895

Website: www.covey.org

Provides services and programs that help people and families touched by cerebral palsy, physical and developmental disabilities, and other behavior challenges.

Child Care Resource & Referral, Inc. (CCR&R)

1001 W. Kennedy Avenue Suite A, Kimberly

- → (920) 886-1211
- → (800) 749-KIDS

Website: www.ccrrfoxvalley.org

CCR&R provides free, unbiased referrals to regulated childcare programs, valuable consumer information on what to look for in a quality childcare program and resources to help income qualified families pay for childcare. CCR&R also provides expert training, technical assistance, business startup information and education on a variety of early childhood topics.

Head Start UW-Oshkosh

515 East Parkway, Oshkosh

→ (920) 424-2166

→ (800) 624-4436

Website: www.uwosh.edu/headstart

Preschool/Home Visiting Program serving children and families in Outagamie, Winnebago, Calumet, and Shawano Counties. Children must be 3 or 4 by September 1st of enrolling school year. Various Head Start Centers are located throughout the Fox Valley.

Northeast Regional Center for Children & Youth with Special Health Care Needs

325 N. Commercial Street Suite 100, Neenah

- → (920) 969-5325
- → (877) 568-5205

Website: www.northeastregionalcenter.org

Online resource library: northeastregionalcenter.org/library

Our primary purpose is to serve families and providers caring for children birth to 21 years with special health care needs. We provide easy access to information on a variety of topics such as community resources, funding options, transitions and educational issues. Staff can also provide referrals to agencies and recommend articles, books, videos and websites as well as information on state and local programs. All information is current, confidential and free.

Parent to Parent of Wisconsin

1020 Kabel Avenue, Rhinelander, WI → (715) 361-2934

Website: www.p2pwi.org

Provides parent support to parents of children with special needs through a one-to-one connection with another parent who has similar experience and who knows firsthand about the feelings and realities that come with having a child with special needs.

SOAR Fox Cities, Inc.

211 E. Franklin Street, Appleton

- → (920) 725-0943
- → (920) 731-9831

Enriching the lives of youths and adults with developmental disabilities.

Winnebago County Human Services – Childcare Assistance

220 Washington Ave. PO Box 2187 Oshkosh, WI 54903-2187 → (920) 236-4600

211 N. Commercial Street Neenah, WI 54956 → (920) 727-2882

Families can also apply for Childcare Assistance by calling

The East Central Income Partnership Call Center at

→ 1-888-256-4563

Assists families with applying for childcare assistance.

CLOTHING ASSISTANCE

Bethesda Thrift Mart

138 East Northland Avenue, Appleton → (920) 997-1533

Store hours: Monday through Friday 9:00 AM – 7:00 PM Saturday 9:00 AM – 5:00 PM Sunday 12:00 PM – 4:00 PM

Community Clothes Closet

1465B Opportunity Way, Menasha → (920) 731-7834

Website: www.communityclothescloset.org

Provides free clothing to those in need.

Goodwill Industries

1600 W. 20th Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 233-3897

1800 Appleton Rd, Menasha, WI 54952 → (920) 731-6601

907 S Green Bay Rd, Neenah, WI 54956 → (920) 558 4507

St. Vincent de Paul

2551 Jackson Street, Oshkosh

- → (920) 235-9368
- 1425 South Commercial Street, Neenah

→ (920) 727-1766

For more information on how to receive free diapers, log on to Fox Cities Diaper Bank.

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES

Online Calendar of Events

http://www.visitoshkosh.com/events-list/

https://www.govalleykids.com/

Park and Recreation Websites

http://www.cityofmenasha-wi.gov/content/departments/parks & recreation/index.php

http://appletonparkandrec.org/

http://www.ci.oshkosh.wi.us/Parks/parks locations.asp

http://www.ci.oshkosh.wi.us/departments/parks-recreation/

Activities (with admission cost)

* Admission prices are less than \$5 a person or low cost for family

All Ages Family Options

State parks (all state parks in Wisconsin for once a year sticker cost – usually \$25 per vehicle/family

Amusement Parks

- → Bay Beach
- ➔ Funset Boulevard
- → Badger Sports Park
- → Xtreme Air Trampoline and Rock Climbing
- → SkyZone Trampoline Park
- → Escape Room
- ➔ Miniature Golf

Art Centers

- ➔ Trout Museum of Art
- ➔ Paine Art Center
- → The Fire Appleton
- → The Draw An Artists Retreat Lawe St. Appleton

Entertainment and Performing Arts

- → Performing Arts Center (PAC)
- ➔ Oshkosh Opera House
- → Meyer Theater (Green Bay)
- → Lawrence University Chapel
- → Movie Theaters (\$5 Tuesday All Marcus Theaters)
- → Field of Scenes Drive in Theater in Freedom, WI

<u>Gardens</u>

- ➔ Butterfly Gardens
- ➔ Riverview Gardens

- → Appleton Memorial Park Gardens
- ➔ Appleton Labyrinth
- → Green Bay Botanical Gardens

<u>Museums</u>

- → Building 4 Kids (Appleton)
- → Exploration Children's Museum (Green Bay)
- ➔ Heartstone Museum
- → History Museum at the Castle or "Houdini Museum"
- → Bergstrom-Mahler Museum of Glass (free)
- → Paper Discovery Center
- ➔ Railroad Museum (Green Bay)
- ➔ Oshkosh Public Museum
- ➔ Oneida Nations Museum (DePere)
- → EAA Air Adventure Museum
- → Heritage Hill State Historical Park (Green Bay)
- → Green Bay Packer Hall of Fame (Green Bay)
- → Neville Public Museum (Green Bay)

Nature Preserves (free unless posted for specific reasons)

- → Bubolz Nature Preserve
- ➔ Heckordt Wetlands Preserve
- ➔ Thousand Islands
- → Bay Beach Wildlife Preserve

<u>Playgrounds</u> (not including standard park playground or those at school)

- → Rainbow Play Systems Little Chute (free)
- → Menominee Park "Little Oshkosh" Climbing Area (free)

<u>Sports</u>

- ➔ Bowling
 - Sabre Lanes
 - The 10th Frame
 - Superbowl
 - Oshkosh Lanes
- ➔ Timber Rattlers Games
- ➔ Fast Pitch Softball League Games
- ➔ Brewers Games
- ➔ Milwaukee Bucks
- ➔ Family Day Lambeau Field
- ➔ Admirals Hockey
- → Appleton Curling Game
- ➔ Appleton Hurling Game
- ➔ Yacht Club Sailboat Races
- ➔ Roller Skating
 - Gem roller Rink
 - Skaters Edge
 - Skate City
 - Fox Valley Roller Rink

- → Ice Skating
 - Appleton Family Ice Center
 YMCA Oshkosh 20th Street

Zoos (petting zoo and wild animal zoo)

- → Menominee Park Zoo Oshkosh (free)
- → Plamann Park Petting Zoo Appleton
- → Mulberry Hill Petting Farm
- → Greenville Zoo
- → New Zoo Green Bay
- → Madison Zoo
- → Milwaukee Zoo

Neenah Parks and Recreation Department

211 Walnut St., Neenah, WI 54956

→ (920) 866-6060

EMPLOYMENT RESOURCES

ADVOCAP

181 North Water Street, Suite 210, Neenah

→ (920) 725-2791

2929 Harrison Street, Oshkosh

→ (920) 426-0150

Provides assistance with learning new job skills, on the job training, furthering education and upgrading skills as well as GED/HSED instruction.

Division of Vocational Rehabilitation (DVR)

1802 Appleton Road, Menasha

- → (920) 968-6219 (Voice)
- → 877-367-1105 (Toll Free)
- → 866-223-5539 (Teletype/TTY)

219 Washington Avenue Suite 105, Oshkosh

- → (920) 424-4409 (Voice)
- → (800) 848-4355 (Toll Free)
- → 866-223-5539 (Teletype/TTY)

Website: https://wisconsin.gov/dvr/

Provides counseling, evaluation, job training and job placement for those with disabilities.

Fox Valley Technical College

1825 N. Bluemound Drive, Appleton

→ (920) 735-5600

FVTC Oshkosh Riverside Campus

150 N. Campbell Road, Oshkosh

→ (920) 233-9191

Provides a variety of training programs.

Goodwill Industries

1800 Appleton Road, Menasha → (920) 731-6601

Clarity Care – Custom Employment Solutions

424 Washington Avenue, Oshkosh

→ (920) 236-6560

Hmong American Partnership

2198 S. Memorial Drive, Appleton → (920) 739-3192

Assists Hmong families with orientation and integration into American society.

Lakeside Packaging Plus, Inc. Sheltered Workshop

100 W. Fernau Ave, Oshkosh → (920) 231-0870

1040 Breezewood Lane, Neenah → (920) 725-8241

Todd Stevens & Associates

1244 Midway Rd, C, Menasha → (920) 232-3649

Valley Packaging

3375 W. Brewster Street, Appleton → (920) 749-5870

Workforce Development Center

1802 Appleton Road, Menasha (rear of Goodwill complex) → (920) 997-3272

219 Washington Avenue Suite 107, Oshkosh → (920) 232-6273

Provides employment assessment, education and training services for employers and job seekers.

REFER TO THE EMPLOYMENT AND CAREER AGENCY LIST FOR FURTHER ASSISTANCE

FAMILY SUPPORT (SUPPORT GROUPS)

2-1-1 Wisconsin

→ 2-1-1

Website: www.211wisconsin.org

Information about local resources, from both government and nonprofit organizations. 2-1-1 brings people and community resources together.

Affinity Behavioral Health Services

St. Elizabeth's Hospital, Appleton 1506 S. Oneida St

- → (920) 730-4411
- → (920) 738-2000

Mercy Counseling, Oshkosh 515 S. Washburn St, #104 → (920) 236-8570

Alcohol and drug abuse treatment programs for youth and adults.

Al-Anon/Alateen Hotline

→ (920) 668-2491

→ (800) 668-2491

Alateen: 12-20 years of age

Al-Anon: Support group for teenagers and adults who have loved ones in Alcoholics Anonymous.

American Cancer Society

2100 Riverside Drive, Suite 201, Green Bay → (920) 321-1360

American Diabetes Association

375 Bishop's Way, #220, Brookfield, WI

→ (414) 778-5500

American Sudden Infant Death Syndrome (SIDS) Institute

2480 Windy Hill Road Suite 380, Marietta, GA 30067

- → (800) 232-7437
- → (770) 612-1030

Autism Society of Wisconsin

1477 Kenwood Drive, Menasha

- → (920) 558-4602
- → (920) 215-3303

Website: <u>www.asw4autism.org</u>

B.A.B.E.S Child Abuse Prevention Program

1331 E. Wisconsin Avenue, Appleton

- → (920) 733-2144
- → (920) 733-6886 (CRISIS LINE)

Enhances the lives of children and their parents through alleviation, redirection, and support to reduce situations that can sometime result in child abuse.

Hours: Monday through Thursday 11:30 AM – 9:00 PM

Bella Medical Clinic

1484 W. South Park Avenue, Oshkosh, WI → (920) 231-6006

Website www.bellamedicalclinic.com

Pregnancy counseling

Best Friends Neenah-Menasha 181 E. North Water Street Suite 225, Neenah

→ (920) 729-5600

Website: www.bestfriendsnm.org

EMAIL: info@bestfriendsnm.org

We offer a variety of mentoring programs: Community-Based, After-School, Lunch Mentor, Guy Stuff and offer financial support to families in our program. We service children ages 5 to 18 years old. Call or email us today to get your child enrolled in our mentoring program.

Big Brothers Big Sisters of the Fox Valley Region

2349 Bowen Street, Oshkosh → (920) 231-2442

3301 C North Ballard Road, Appleton → (920) 739-3542

Website: www.bbbsfvr.org

Provides adult mentors to children ages 6 to 18 years old in Calumet, Outagamie, Winnebago, and Waupaca counties.

Brain Injury and Family Survivor Group

St. Elizabeth's Hospital 1506 S. Oneida Street, Appleton → (920) 831-1418

Catalpa Health

444 Westhill Blvd, Appleton

→ (920) 750-7000

540 North Koeller Street, Oshkosh → (920) 750-7000

Formed in collaboration with Affinity Health Systems, Children's Hospital of Wisconsin and ThedaCare to reduce barriers, provide a full continuum of care and emerge as a center of excellence. Dedicated to providing outpatient pediatric mental health services for children and teens, ages 2 to 18. Services offered include individual and family counseling, group therapy, medication management, psychological and neuropsychological testing and concussion testing.

Center for Grieving Children

Boys and Girls Clubs Fox Valley 160 S. Badger Street, Appleton

- → (920) 750-5839
- → (920) 731-0555

The Center for Grieving Children offers ongoing peer support programs for children, teens, and families who are grieving the death of someone they love. There is no cost for services.

Christine Ann Domestic Abuse Services, Inc.

1416 Commercial Street, Neenah

→ (920) 729-5727

206 Algoma Blvd, Oshkosh

→ (920) 235-5998

Provides a wide array of programs and services to meet the complex needs of domestic violence victims, their children and communities in Winnebago and Green Lake Counties including: emergency shelter, 24-hour helpline, support groups, legal advocacy, children's programming, teen programming, individual support, community referrals and advocacy and offender programming.

CHADD (Children and Adults with Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder)

→ (920) 735-1099

Website: www.chadd.org

Primary objective is to provide a support network for parents and caregivers and improve the lives of people affected by ADHD.

Community for Hope

2700 W 9th Ave, Mercy-Oakwood Center #100, Oshkosh → (920) 230-4840

Suicide Prevention/Grief Group Support

Down Syndrome Association of Wisconsin – Fox Cities

211 East Franklin Street PO Box 2232, Appleton, WI 54912 → (920) 460-9494

Email: info@dsawfoxcities.org

Website: www.dsawfoxcities.org

Family Services of NE Wisconsin – The Counseling Clinic

1810 Appleton Road, Menasha → (920) 739-4226

Website: www.familyservicesnew.org

Offers counseling for family, marriage, individual and children. Specialties include child-centered therapy, eating disorders, sexual abuse counseling, anxiety, depression and mental health services.

Grandparent Support Group

JP Coughlin Center 625 E. County Road Y Suite 600, Oshkosh

→ (920) 232-1973

→ (920) 232-1970

For grandparents/relative caregivers raising relative minors. Meets 3rd Thursday of the month, September-June, 5:00 PM -7:15 PM

Harbor House 720 W. 5th Street, Appleton → (920) 832-1666

Website: www.harborhouseonline.org

Emergency shelter and counseling to families of domestic abuse

Hmong American Partnership

2198 S. Memorial Drive, Appleton → (920) 739-3192

Website: www.hmong.org

Provides early intervention to teen and young adult parents.

Infant Death Center of WI

Children's Hospital of Wisconsin 200 Theda Clark Medical Plaza, Neenah → (920) 969-7903

Grief counseling for families who have lost a baby.

Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation

1800 Appleton Road Suite 2, Menasha → (920) 997-0038

Website: www.jdrf.org

We offer local programs to support newly diagnosed individuals and their families. Support groups are held in Green Bay and Menasha. A family directory of volunteer families willing to mentor other families is available.

NAMI Fox Valley (National Alliance on Mental Illness)

211 East Franklin Street, Appleton → (920) 954-1550

Website: www.namifoxvalley.org

Mission: NAMI Fox Valley exists to improve the quality of life for those with mental illness and their families and friends through education, support and advocacy. Vision: Live well with mental illness.

National Hope Line Network

→ 1-800-784-2433

Oshkosh Senior's Center

200 N. Campbell Road, Oshkosh

→ (920) 232-5300

Northeast Regional Center for Children and Youth with Special Health Care Needs

- → (920) 969-7975
- → (877) 568-5205

Website: www.northeastergionalcenter.org

Free assistance to families and providers who care for children and youth, birth to 21, who have disabilities and/or special health care needs

Parent Connection

1810 Appleton Road, Menasha → (920) 739-4226 Ext. 108

36 Broad Street, Suite 150, Oshkosh → (920) 920-233-1926

Website: www.familyservicesnew.org

Parent Connection is a parent education and support program designed to Encourage, Strengthen and Support Families. Each program offered by Parent Connection is focused on providing family education and promoting positive parenting techniques to include: support parents by sharing and promoting effective skills of positive parenting, strengthen healthy parent/child relationships, develop and maximize parent's potential to resolve difficult situations and strengthen the relationship between parents to promote healthy family dynamics

Parents as Teachers' Home Visitation

This free early-learning program is designed for first-time parents and their babies residing in Outagamie, Winnebago and parts of Calumet County. Family Support Specialists trained in early childhood and brain development conduct home visits from the child's birth to the age of three.

Family Wellness Workshops

Find out the latest information about child growth and development, stress management, positive discipline,

communication, the teen years and many other issues related to parenting.

Teen Parent Program

The Teen Parent Program is designed to meet the unique needs of teen parents by providing them with unique opportunities such as Parents as Teachers Home Visiting Program. Teen Parent Mentoring and monthly group meeting

opportunities such as Parents as Teachers Home Visiting Program, Teen Parent Mentoring and monthly group meetings. Family Fun Events

Parent Connection offers several low-cost family fun events for parents with young children including the annual Dad's & Kid's Luau and the Autumn Adventure.

Fatherhood Programs

The Fatherhood Programs of Parent Connection are specifically designed with needs of men in mind as they become fathers. Classes for expectant dads on baby care basics are offered as well as ongoing groups for dads and their children ages birth to five.

PASS- People Achieving Self-Sufficiency

Website: www.huboshkosh.org

Provides coaching to assist people who are experiencing multiple barriers in their lives in working to identify their goals, and acquire skills needed to empower themselves in navigating through resources available in the community to make positive changes in their lives.

Reach Counseling Services

1509 Commercial Street, Neenah

→ (920) 722-8150

414 Doctors Court, Suite 110, Oshkosh

→ (920) 426-1460

Website: www.reachcounseling.com

Provides counseling, advocacy and other support services in an effort to heal and prevent sexual abuse.

Runaway Program

160 S. Badger Avenue, Appleton

→ (920) 731-0557 (24-hour Runaway Hotline)

The Runaway Program provides 24-hour support services for youth who have run away from home or are homeless or for the family of youth who have run. Program staff addresses emergency needs, provides guidance and counseling support and mediate conflicts. Services are confidential, voluntary and free.

Samaritan Counseling Center of Fox Valley, Inc.

1478 Kenwood Drive Suite 1, Menasha → (920) 886-9319

Website: www.samaritan-counseling.com

110 Church Avenue, Oshkosh

→ (920) 235-1678

Provides counseling services for individuals, couples, families, children and adolescents. Additional services include parent support and education.

The Sexual Assault Crisis Center – Fox Cities, Inc.

17 Park Place Suite 400, Appleton

→ (920) 733-8119

Website: www.sacc-foxcities.org

Provides personalized CARE for victims of sexual assault, their family, friends and others affected in the community. By offering Counseling, Advocacy, Resources and Education, we inspire change and instill a sense of hope and healing. All services are confidential and provided at no cost.

Social Security Administration

400 City Center Suite B, Oshkosh → (877) 445-0834

Able to help with any questions concerning Social Security and any areas that are related to Social Security.

ThedaCare Behavioral Health 1095 Midway Road, Menasha

→ (920) 720-2300

600 N Westhaven Drive, Oshkosh → (920) 233-3838

Individual and family counseling.

Truancy Intervention Program (TIP)

→ (920) 424-2146

Designed to support Oshkosh area students who are experiencing problems with school attendance.

UW – Extension

625 East Cty Road Y, Suite 600, Oshkosh → (920) 232-1970

Website: www.winnebago.uwex.edu

Deliver research based information to improve the quality of life for families in the areas of agriculture, community, family and youth development.

Victims of Crime Resource Center

→ (800) 842-8467

Winnebago County Human Services – Family Support Services

220 Washington Avenue PO Box 2187 Oshkosh, WI 54903-2187 ➔ (920) 236-4650

211 N. Commercial Street Neenah, WI 54956 → (920) 727-2882

Family Case Managers assist families and able-bodied single adults in finding and retaining employment and determine eligibility for work supports, such as Child Care Assistance, Medicaid/BadgerCare Plus, FoodShare, Emergency Assistance and Refugee Assistance.

Women, Infants and Children (WIC)

- 211 N. Commercial Street, Neenah → (920) 729-2945
- 112 Otter Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 232-3350

A supplemental food and nutrition program for pregnant women, women who are breastfeeding and infants and children up to age five.

FINANCIAL/ENERGY ASSISTANCE

ADVOCAP

181 North Water, Suite 210, Neenah → (920) 725-2791

2929 Harrison Street, Oshkosh

→ (920) 426-0150

Needs disconnection notice and payment history, also need to be screened for eligibility. ADVOCAP states its best for them to apply for eligibility and then set up an appointment to see what they qualify for. Does not take walk-ins. Once a year and only three times in a lifetime. Does not serve Menasha or Neenah. Only the southern part of the county.

Community Foundation: Fox Valley Emergency Assistance Fund

4455 W. Lawrence St. Appleton, WI 54914 Contact: Jill Muthig → (920) 830 1290

→ (920) 830-1293 (FAX)

EMAIL: jmuthig@cffoxvalley.org

Free or Reduced Fee Phone / Internet

→ 800-234-9473

EMAIL: lifelinesupport@usac.org(link sends e-mail)

Lifeline is a federal program that offers free or reduced fee phone and/or internet service for individuals with low income. Click <u>here (link is external)</u> to learn more.

Individuals may be eligible if they:

- Receive FoodShare
- Receive SSI
- Receive BadgerCare
- Receive a Veterans and Survivors Pension Benefit
- Receive Federal Public Housing Assistance (Section 8)
- If household income is at 135% or below of the federal poverty line:
 - 1 person \$17,226 or below
 - 2 people \$23,274 or below
 - 3 people \$29,322 or below
 - 4 people \$35,370 or below

Individuals can apply online or call. Income will need to be verified in writing. One phone per household. Note that this LifeLine Program is not the same as the necklace or wristband someone might wear to press if they had fall and cannot get up.

Below are the local companies that offer this program. To be screened for this program and learn more, contact one of these companies:

- Access Wireless(link is external) 866-594-3644
- Assurance Wireless(link is external) 888-898-4888
- <u>AT&T(link is external)</u> 855-301-0355
- Cellcom(link is external) 800-236-0055
- Century Link(link is external) 800-407-5411
- Q Link Wireless(link is external) 855-754-6543
- Safelink Wireless(link is external) 800-723-3546
- Safety Net Wireless(link is external) 888-224-3213
- Stand Up Wireless(link is external) 800-544-4441
- Tag Mobile(link is external) 866-959-4918

Economic Support Division – Winnebago County

220 Washington Avenue, Oshkosh

→ (888) 256-4563 "Call Center"

Website: <u>www.access.wi.gov</u>

Energy Services for Winnebago County

303 Pearl Avenue Suite D, Oshkosh

- → (800) 506-5596
- → (920) 231-0600

Apply for home energy assistance.

Financial Information Service Center FISC

1800 Appleton Road, Menasha

- → (920) 886-1000
- → (800) 366-8161
- 1600 West 20th Avenue, Oshkosh
 - → (920) 966-1200

Provides an education series aimed to help people improve the quality of their lives through the teaching and application of sound financial services. Also offers debt management plans to help repay debts to creditors. Offers "Payment Partner" payee services.

Forward Services Corporation

2201 Oregon Street, Oshkosh

→ (920) 292-1330 or (608) 244-3526

1050 Midway Road Suite #2, Menasha

- → (920) 886-7077
- → (920) 886-7118

Wisconsin Works (W-2), Emergency Assistance (EA), FoodShare Employment & Training (FSET)

Free Application for Student Aid (FAFSA)

Website: www.fafsa.ed.gov

A free online application to apply for Federal Student Aid for those who need financial assistance to return or continue attending college.

LEAVEN

1475 Opportunity Way, Menasha → (920) 738-9635

Website: www.leavenfoxcities.org

Health insurance premiums, diapers, toiletries, referrals for clothing and furniture, security deposits, bus passes, basic needs, rental, utilities, gas vouchers.

Oshkosh Family, Inc. (Winnebago County)

36 Broad Street, Suite 120, Oshkosh → (920) 231-9520

Website: www.oshkoshfamily.org

Provides budget counseling and representative payee services.

St. Vincent de Paul Store

2551 Jackson Street, Oshkosh → (920) 235-9368

Website: www.svdposhkosh.org

St. Vincent de Paul (Neenah)

1425 S. Commercial Street, Neenah → (920) 727-1766

Winnebago County Department of Human Services

Disability or Elderly Benefit Specialist Services

→ (877) 886-2372

Wisconsin Home Energy Plus

- → (866) 432-8947
- → (800) 506-5596

Information about applying for energy assistance in your county.

FOOD ASSISTANCE/PANTRY

ADVOCAP – Senior Nutrition Program

181 N. Water Street #210, Neenah

- → (920) 725-2791
- → (800) 631-2791

2929 Harrison Street, Oshkosh

→ (920) 426-0150

1465 Opportunity Way, Menasha

→ (920) 734-9461

Winnebago County Department of Human Services Food Share

→ (888) 256-4563

Women, Infants and Children (WIC)

211 N. Commercial Street, Neenah

→ (920) 729-2945

112 Otter Avenue, Oshkosh

→ (920) 232-3350,

A supplemental food and nutrition program for pregnant women, women who are breastfeeding and infants and children up to age five.

REFER TO THE WINNEBAGO COUNTY FOOD RESOURCE LIST FOR FURTHER ASSISTANCE

HEALTH AND DENTAL CARE

AIDS Resource Center of Wisconsin – ARCW

445 S. Adams Street, Green Bay

→ (920) 437-7400

633C W. Wisconsin Avenue, Appleton

→ (920) 733-2068

Affinity Visiting Nurses and Hospice Home Health

816 Winneconne Avenue, Neenah → (920) 727-2000

Aging & Disability Resource Center of Winnebago County

220 Washington Avenue, Oshkosh → (877) 886-2372

211 North Commercial Street, Neenah → (877) 886-2372

Alzheimer's Association of Greater Wisconsin

Fox Valley Office Neenah → (920) 727-5541

Helpline → (800) 272-3900

American Red Cross – Medical Equipment Rental

515 S. Washburn Street #201, Oshkosh

→ (920) 231-3590

Appleton VA Community Based Outpatient Clinic

10 Tri-Park Way, Appleton

→ (920) 831-0070

BadgerCare

→ (888) 256-4563

→ (800) 362-3002

Website: www.access.wi.gov

A Forward Health Program that provides health insurance coverage to pregnant women and low income families with children under age 19.

Bella Medical Clinic

1484 W. South Park Avenue, Oshkosh

→ (920) 231-6006

Provides accurate information and education on pregnancy options, pregnancy, STDs, reproductive health, birth control, medical and community resources.

Caring Connection

1020 Bowen Street, Oshkosh → (920) 235-1100

Clarity Care

424 Washington Avenue, Oshkosh

→ (920) 236-6560 – help at home

Dental Associates

4600 W. College Avenue, Appleton → (920) 730-0345

Family dental care, preventative and restorative care for children, adults and seniors. Accepting BadgerCare Plus, most private dental insurances and self-pay patients.

Economic Support Division – Winnebago County

→ (920) 236-4600

→ (888) 256-4563

Assess applicants for medical assistance and provide information on programs and eligibility.

Hope Clinic and Care Center

2693 W. Grand Chute Boulevard Appleton, WI 54913 (Inside Appleton Alliance Church)

- → (920) 968-0700
- → (920) 931-1107
- → (920) 931-1158 (FAX)

Website: https://hopeclinic.care/

A free medical clinic designed to serve the un-insured and severely under-insured of the Fox Valley and surrounding areas.

Menasha Public Health Department

316 Racine Street, Menasha → (920) 967-3520

Website: www.cityofmenasha-wi.gov

Oral health screenings, fluoride varnish applications and dental sealants for age appropriate children attending the Menasha School District only.

NurseDirect

2700 West 9th Avenue, Suite 21, Oshkosh

→ (920) 231-6578

→ (920) 223-8000

→ (800) 362-9900

Website: www.affinityhealth.org

Partnership Community Health Center (formerly known as Fox Cities Community Health Center)

1814 Appleton Road, Menasha

→ (920) 731-7445

For medical, mental health care and non-emergency dental care. Provides care to the insured, underinsured and uninsured.

2310 Westowne Avenue Oshkosh, WI 54904 → (920) 731-7445

Family dental care, preventative and restorative care for children, adults and seniors. Accepting BadgerCare Plus, most private dental insurances and self-pay patients.

Monday – Friday 8:30 AM – 5:00 PM

Partnership for Prescription Assistance

→ (888) 477-2669

Website: www.pparx.org

Free or reduced cost drugs to low-income patients.

Planned Parenthood

378 S. Koeller Street, Oshkosh → (920) 235-0115

508 W. Wisconsin Avenue, Suite A, Appleton → (920) 731-6304

3800 N. Gillett Street, Appleton → (920) 731-9534

Website: www.plannedparenthood.org

Family planning services, pregnancy testing, emergency contraception and birth control pickups available on a walk-in basis. All other services require an appointment.

Red Cross

2131 Deckner Ave, Green Bay, WI → (920) 468-8535

515 Washburn Street Suite 201, Oshkosh

→ (920) 231-3590

Offers infant and child CPR, first aid classes and medical equipment rentals.

Salvation Army

417 Algoma Blvd., Oshkosh → (920) 232-7660

Prescription Voucher

SeniorCare – Prescription Drugs for Seniors

→ (800) 657-2038

St. Anne's Clinic

(Water City Care Mission)
449 High Avenue, Oshkosh
Hours vary
→ Call to schedule an appointment 920-234-6970

Provides primary care for all ages regardless of health insurance status, management of acute and chronic health conditions, sports and camp physicals, and routine screening and wellness exams.

St Francis Community Free Clinic

1000 North Koeller St, Oshkosh, WI → (920) 230-2273

Medical doctors, psychiatrist, pediatrician, dentist, and lab work available.

ThedaCare at Home

Appleton

→ (920) 969-0919

→ (800) 984-5554

Tri-County Community Dental Clinic

9 Tri-Parkway, Appleton → (920) 882-5500

Website:www.tricountydental.org

A volunteer dental clinic whose mission is to provide quality oral health care services in a caring and compassionate manner to those individuals in Calumet, Outagamie and Winnebago Counties whose access to dental health care is limited due to inadequate income or reduced access to Medicaid care.

Winnebago County Department of Human Services

Economic Support Division and Oshkosh Workforce Development Center Medical Assistance Programs

- → (888) 256-4563
- → (800) 947-3529 or 711

Winnebago County Health Department

- 112 Otter Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 232-3000
- 211 N. Commercial Street, Neenah
 - → (920) 727-2894

Website: www.co.winnebago.wi.us/health

Serving City of Oshkosh, City of Neenah, City of Omro, Village of Winneconne and surrounding townships. HIV, Anonymous/Confidential Counseling/Testing.

Womankind Medical Clinic

526 W. Wisconsin Avenue, Appleton

→ (920) 731-4354

Website: www.womankindclinic.com

Pregnancy tests, pap and pelvic exams, breast exams and STD testing. Confidential and at no cost.

HOSPITALS

Aurora Medical Group

855 N. Westowne Drive, Oshkosh

- → (920) 456-6000
- → (800) 862-2201

Behavioral Health

→ (920) 303-8700

Visiting Nurse

- → (920) 456-2050
- → (800) 862-2201

Ascension NE Wisconsin Mercy Hospital (Mercy Medical Center)

500 S. Oakwood Road, Oshkosh

→ (920) 223-2000

Ascension NE Wisconsin St. Elizabeth Hospital

1506 S. Oneida Street, Appleton

→ (920) 738-2000

Children's Hospital of Wisconsin Fox Valley

130 2nd Street, West Pavilion, Neenah

→ (920) 969-7900

Website: www.chw.org/foxvalley

ThedaCare Regional Medical Center

130 Second Street, Neenah

→ (920) 729-3100

ThedaCare Regional Medical Center Appleton

1818 N. Meade Street, Appleton

- → (920) 731-4101
- → (920) 731-8900

HOUSING

Emergency Housing Assistance Organizations

St. Vincent de Paul (Neenah)

1425 S. Commercial Street, Neenah → (920) 727-1766

Anyone can receive assistance. Every six months. Neenah only.

St. Vincent de Paul (Oshkosh)

2551 Jackson Street, Oshkosh → (920) 235-9368

Website: orsvdposhkosh@hotmail.com

Must come into location on the first Tuesday of the month at 9am with a copy of the signed lease, proof of income, and ID. Once a year. Oshkosh only.

ADVOCAP

Bridges Program

2929 Harrison Street, Oshkosh

→ (920) 426-0150

Provides assistance with housing. Does not serve Menasha or Neenah. Only the southern part of the county.

LEAVEN

1475 Opportunity Way, Menasha → (920) 738-9635

Website: www.leavenfoxcities.org

Not income based, just need to live in service area. Money will be dispensed based on the case. Every 6 months but sometimes will do more. Northern Winnebago County

Forward Service Corp 2201 Oregon Street, Oshkosh → (920) 292-1330

1050 Midway Rd, Menasha

→ (920) 886-7118

Helps individuals with rent if they are facing eviction, have a change in life event, or simply need a new location. Must have a minor child. Based on income and the case. Once a year.

→ Emergency Assistance Call Center 1-800-771-8420

Oshkosh Kids Foundation (OKF)

Website: https://oshkoshkids.org/

EMAIL: INFO@OSHKOSHKIDS.ORG

If adult consumer has minor children you may consider this resource. Can apply online for help with hotel voucher, bus passes or other transportation assistance, vehicle repair, help with living expenses, rent, food, children's school related expenses, etc.

COVID-19 Emergency Funding Through Options for Independent Living

Alyson Windle COTA Independent Living Coordinator 2331 E. Lourdes Dr. Appleton, WI 54915 → (920) 882-9309

Options for Independent Living applied and received grant money to assist people with a utility or rent payment or a grocery gift card if they have been affected by COVID-19. They have to have a disability and maybe lost an income because of COVID and now can't make rent. They will not assist people who were behind in payments BEFORE COVID-19. If they were mismanaging money before all this and now they are getting evicted or foreclosed on, they will not be able to assist with that.

Wisconsin Emergency Rental Assistance Program (WERA)

→ (920) 922-7760

Website: www.advocap.org

Assistance for those who have been directly impacted by COVID-19 - Job loss, etc. Qualifications: Household income at or below 80% median income for the county. Qualifies for unemployment or has experienced financial hardship during COVID-19 Pandemic. Demonstrates risk of homelessness or housing instability. Assistance can help with rent and utility/energy payments. (No assistance with mortgage payments).

Salvation Army – Oshkosh

417 Algoma Blvd, Oshkosh → 920-232-7660

Website: https://www.salvationarmyusa.org/usn/

Emergency Housing

Pillars Adult & Family Emergency Shelter (Formerly Homeless Connections)

400 N Division Street, Appleton

→ (920) 734-9192

Website: pillarsinc.org

Temporary emergency shelter, limited housing, financial assistance and resources.

Pillars Adult Shelter (Formerly Fox Valley Warming Shelter)

1928 W College Ave, Appleton

→ (920) 734-9192

Website: pillarsinc.org

Temporary emergency shelter for adult men & women

Harbor House Domestic Abuse Services

720 W 5th Street, Appleton → (920) 832-1666

Website: https://www.harborhousewi.org/

Emergency shelter, 24hr crisis line, and women, children & men involved in domestic abuse.

IRIS Place

1213 S. Matthias St., Appleton, WI 54915 → WARM LINE: (920) 815-3217

Free to all Wisconsin adults (18 & over), who want and need peer support to navigate emotional distress or crisis related to mental health and/or substance use. Offers a short-term stay (1-7 days) in a home-like healing environment. Provides hope & healing through 24/7/365 peer support. Is a self-directed, strengths-based, holistic respite.

Father Carr's Place 2B Mother Teresa Center

1062 N Koeller Street, Oshkosh → (920) 231-2378

Website: http://fathercarrs.org/

EMAIL: INFO@FATHERCARRS.ORG

Temporary Shelter for Women & Children and Single Men (1 Family Unit On Site)

Day By Day Warming Shelter Located in Most Blessed Sacrament Parish Church 449 High Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 203-4865

Website: http://www.warmingshelter.com/

Temporary overnight shelter – adults 18+yrs, open mid-Oct thru mid-April, doors open @ 6PM (Lottery system), and 25 bed capacity.

Christine Ann Domestic Abuse Services Inc

206 Algoma Blvd, Oshkosh → (920) 235-5998 OR (800) 261-5998

Website: http://www.christineann.net/

EMAIL: INFO@CHRISTINEANN.NET

Emergency shelter, 24hr crisis line, and individuals & families experiencing domestic abuse.

Pillars Day Resource Center – <u>Daytime Warming Shelter</u>

129 S Mason Street, Appleton (St Matthew Lutheran Church)

→ (920) 734-9192

Website: pillarsinc.org

Open Monday – Friday from 8:00am – 4:00pm

Transitional Housing

CAP Services Inc

1800 Appleton Road. Menasha, WI 54952

→ (920) 832-5657

Outagamie County version of ADVOCAP

COTS – OSHKOSH

Women's Program 2501 Harrison Street, Oshkosh → (920) 475-8341

COTS – APPLETON

Men/ Young Adult/ Veterans Program 819 S. West Avenue, Appleton → (920) 809-8434 Women's Program 1003 W College Avenue, Appleton → (920) 843-7269

General Number: (920) 734-3609

Website: <u>http://appletoncots.org/</u>

EMAIL: INFO@APPLETONCOTS.ORG

Transitional housing to individuals from Outagamie, Winnebago, & Calumet Counties

Salvation Army Fox Cities Appleton - Housing Resource Center

130 E North Street, Appleton

→ (920) 734-3324

Website: https://centralusa.salvationarmy.org/foxcities/

Onsite transitional housing -11 efficiency units for homeless men & women, scattered site transitional housing (15 units in the fox cities for homeless families & individuals, and rapid rehousing-scattered site subsidized housing for 16 families & individuals.

Pillars (Was Housing Partnership – Appleton)

Transitional Housing Program 605 E. Hancock St., Appleton, WI 54911 → (920) 734-9192

Website: https://pillarsinc.org/

ADVOCAP

Fond du Lac – main office 19 W. First Street, Fond du Lac

- → (920) 922-7760
- → (800) 631-7760

Oshkosh Office 2929 Harrison Street, Oshkosh → (920)426-0150

Neenah Office 181 E. North water St., Suite #210, Neenah → (920) 725-2791

Website: http://advocap.org/

Low Income Housing Agencies

Oshkosh/Winnebago County Housing Authority

Office - 600 Merritt Ave, Oshkosh

→ (920) 424-1450

Website: http://www.ohawcha.org

View & Apply Online for Low-Income, Public Housing & Section 8 Rental Vouchers

PUBLIC HOUSING UNITS INCLUDE:

- → <u>COURT TOWER</u> OSHKOSH (2BDR & EFFICIENCY UNITS) 100 Court Street, Oshkosh
- → <u>RAULF PLACE</u> OSHKOSH (1 BDR & 2 BDR APTS) 530 N Main Street, Oshkosh
- → MARIAN MANOR OSHKOSH (1BDR & 2BDR APTS FOR ELDERLY/ DISABLED) 600 Merritt Ave, Oshkosh
- → <u>CUMBERLAND COURT</u> OSHKOSH (2BDR & 3BDR APTS) 1030 Cumberland Trail, Oshkosh
- → <u>SCATTERED SITE FAMILY UNITS</u> OSHKOSH, NEENAH, MENASHA 2 – 5 Bdrm Townhomes/Duplexes/Single Family Homes
- → WAITE RUG APTS OSHKOSH (1BDR & 2BDR UNITS Preference to elderly, disabled, or Veteran) 300 E Custer Ave, Oshkosh
- → <u>WILLO APTS</u> OSHKOSH (1BDR & 2BDR UNITS Preference to disabled) 202 E. Tennessee Ave, Oshkosh

Appleton (City Of) Housing Authority

925 W Northland Ave, Appleton

→ (920) 739-6811

Website: http://www.appletonhousing.org/

View housing programs & apply online.

Kaukauna (City Of) Housing Authority

125 W 10th Street, Kaukauna → (920) 766-4772

Website: https://cityofkaukauna.com/community/kaukauna-housing-authority/

View housing information & apply online.

Outagamie County Housing Authority

3020 East Winslow Ave, Appleton → (920) 731-9781 – administration

218 E Randall Street, Appleton → (920) 734-5596 ext. 105 Website: <u>http://outagamiehousing.us/</u>

Call for apartment leasing/eligibility/wait list & general information. View housing authority programs & apply online.

Cardinal Capital Management & Astar Capital Management Corporate Offices:

WEST ALLIS 901 South 70th Street, West Allis, WI 53214 ➔ (414) 727-9902

MADISON 2 East Mifflin Street, Suite 801 Madison, WI 53703

Website: https://www.cardinalcapital.us/home/

See rental units available online and contact individual locations for rental information.

MAPLEWOOD MEADOWS II 230 Byrd Avenue, Neenah → (920) 729-6336

View & Apply Online: https://www.cardinalcapital.us/for-rent/2016/10/18/maplewood-meadows-ii

FOX MEADOWS I 1206-1222 Doctors Drive, Neenah → (920) 722-2242

View & Apply Online: <u>https://www.cardinalcapital.us/for-rent/2016/11/29/fireside-commons-fox-meadows-i-neenah</u>

FOX MEADOWS II 374-386 Stanley Court, Neenah → (920) 722-2242

View & Apply Online: https://www.cardinalcapital.us/for-rent/2016/10/18/maplewood-meadows-ii

MENASHA

Menasha Woods Apartments 1810 Chain Drive, Menasha → (920) 722-9136

View & Apply Online: <u>https://www.cardinalcapital.us/for-rent/2016/11/30/neenah-court-or-menasha-woods-no-age-r</u>

Woodland Meadows 1400-1500 Lucerne Drive, Menasha → (920) 729-6336

View & Apply Online: https://www.cardinalcapital.us/for-rent/2016/10/18/woodland-meadows

OSHKOSH Fairway Meadows 1705-1727 Maricopa Drive, Oshkosh → (920) 729-6336

Long Term Stay Hotel Opportunities

MOTEL 6

MOTEL 6 - OSHKOSH 1015 S. Washburn St., Oshkosh, WI 54904 → (920) 233-4300

Website: www.motel6.com

ECONOLODGE NEENAH

2000 Holly Rd, Neenah, WI 54956 (Cross Streets: Between E Shady Ln/American Ct and Fox Cities Dr)

→ (920) 486-7237

Website: https://www.choicehotels.com/wisconsin/neenah/econo-lodge-hotels/wi333

AMERICAN MOTOR INN

1032 S Westland Dr, Appleton, WI 54914

→ (920) 574-3263

EXTENDED STAY AMERICA

4141 Boardwalk Ct., Appleton, WI 54915 → (920) 830-9596

Website: https://www.extendedstayamerica.com

Affordable Housing Opportunities – Section 42 Housing

FEDERALLY SUBSIDIZED, LOW-INCOME, HUD-HOUSING (RENT IS BASED ON 30% ADJUSTED INCOME)

CAMELOT COURT APARTMENTS

CARDINAL CAPITAL MANAGEMENT INC 530 Camelot Court, Oshkosh → (920) 237-0795

View & Apply Online: https://www.cardinalcapital.us/for-rent/2020/6/25/camelot-court

FAIRWAY MEADOWS

CARDINAL CAPITAL MANAGEMENT INC
Office - 37 Tayco Street, Menasha
Townhomes: 1705-1715 Maricopa Drive, Oshkosh
Apartments: 1721 & 1727 Maricopa Drive, Oshkosh
→ (920) 729- 6336

View Online: https://www.cardinalcapital.us/for-rent/2016/10/18/fairway-meadows-1

JACKSON FARM APARTMENTS

Diamond Property Management – Stacy Loomis → (920) 426-0501

3405 Logan Drive, Oshkosh

→ (920) 282-6222

View & Apply Online: <u>WWW.RENTWITHDIAMOND.COM</u>

EMAIL: INFO@RENTWITHDIAMOND.COM

JACKSON SQUARE APARTMENTS

- 2490 Jackson Street, Oshkosh
 - → (920) 303-0877

View & Apply Online: <u>http://apartmentsinoshkosh.com/</u>

SUMMERFIELD PLACE APARTMENTS

3317 Logan Drive, Oshkosh → (920) 233-7410

Website: <u>https://www.apartmentguide.com/apartments/Wisconsin/Oshkosh/Summerfield-Place-Apartments/187152/</u>

WILLOW APARTMENTS

210 S. 5^{TH} Street, Winneconne

→ (800) 944-4866 Ext. 1124

WHISPERING ECHOS TOWNHOMES

ACC MANAGEMENT GROUP, INC 407 S. 5th Avenue, Winneconne

- → (920) 460-0296 or
- → (920) 966-9905

View & Apply Online: http://www.accmanagementgroup.com/properties/property.php?propertyid=173

SUNRISE APARTMENTS

141-143 Larrabee, Omro → (800) 944-4866 Ext 1124

THE LANDING @ EAGLE FLATS

HORIZON MANAGEMENT SERVICES 500 E Eagle Flats Parkway, Appleton → (920) 830-7850

View & Apply Online: <u>http://www.horizonapartmenthomes.com/apartment-communities-wi-ia/apartment-home-options-appleton-wi/landing-eagle-flats-apartments-appleton-wi</u>

PARKVIEW VILLAGE APTS/TOWNHOMES

2820 Kernan Ave, Appleton → (920) 731-7288

View & Apply Online: http://www.accmanagementgroup.com/properties/property.php?propertyid=73

WOODRIDGE GARDENS

3040 Green Meadow Drive, Appleton

→ (920) 733-8811

NEENAH COURT APARTMENTS / JANESVILLE COMMONS

2112 Marathon Avenue, Neenah

→ (920) 722-9136

MENASHA WOODS

1820 Chain Drive, Menasha

→ (920) 722-9136

Section 42 – Housing Locations and Management Companies (Affordable Housing)

FOX VALLEY MEADOWS (APPLETON)

300 Schindler Place Menasha, WI 54952 → (920) 830-3361

View & Apply Online: <u>https://fox-valley-meadows.business.site/</u>

HOLLAND PLACE APARTMENTS (LITTLE CHUTE/APPLETON)

1610-1640 Holland Rd. Little Chute, WI 54911 → (920)222-4353

DIAMOND PROPERTY MANAGEMENT

300 N Corporate Dr., Suite 280 Brookfield, WI 53045 → (262) 439-9959

EMAIL: info@rentwithdiamond.com

View & Apply Online: https://www.rentwithdiamond.com/

Online Housing Search Websites

- APARTMENTS.COM <u>http://www.apartments.com/</u>
- APARTMENTGUIDE.COM <u>http://www.apartmentguide.com/</u>
- APARTMENTHOMELIVING <u>http://www.apartmenthomeliving.com/</u>
- CRAIGSLIST/APPLETON <u>https://appleton.craigslist.org</u>
- ZILLOW

http://www.zillow.com/

TRULIA

RENT.COM

- <u>http://www.trulia.com/</u> http://www.rent.com/
- PUBLICHOUSING.COM http://www.publichousing.com/state/wisconsin
- FACEBOOK MARKETPLACE

Property Management Companies/Apartment Complexes

<u>OSHKOSH</u>

BLACK TEAK PROPERTIES

Office - 240 Algoma Blvd, Oshkosh

→ (920) 230-8325 Black Teak

View Properties Online & Apply: <u>http://www.blackteak.com/</u>

EMAIL: INFO@BLACKTEAK.COM

BLUE FROG PROPERTY MANAGEMENT

Office - 1511 Oregon St, Oshkosh 126 E. Main St, Campbellsport (FDL) → 920-521-9006

View & Apply Online: <u>https://www.bluefrogpropertymanagement.com/</u>

BROOKSIDE APTS

763 N Westfield Street, Oshkosh → (920) 231-7841

View & Apply Online: https://www.brooksidemaplecourtapts.com/

CAPTAINS COVE APARTMENTS

811 Greenwood Ct, Oshkosh → (920) 233-0011

CARDINAL CAPITOL MANAGEMENT, INC

West Allis Office 901 South 70th Street, West Allis

Madison Office 2 East Mifflin Street, Suite #801, Madison

View & Apply Online: https://www.cardinalcapital.us/home

CIMARRON COURT APTS

KOBLE INVESTMENTS 110 Cimarron Court, Oshkosh → (715) 551-3636

View & Apply Online: https://kobleinvestments.com/

DAY PROPERTY MANAGEMENT LLC

Office - 509 N Superior Street, Appleton (Oshkosh Rentals) → (920) 968-0626

View & Apply Online: https://www.daypropertymanagement.com/

DISCOVERY PROPERTIES

230 Ohio Street, Suite #200, Oshkosh

→ (920) 230-3802

View Online: WWW.DISCOVERY-PROPERTIES.COM

EMAIL: discovery@discovery-properties.com

FAIRWAY APARTMENTS

1733 Taft Ave, Oshkosh → (920) 233-4050

FOCUS PROPERTY MANAGEMENT

109 E. 8TH ST, #1, Kaukauna → (920) 413-1471

View & Apply Online: <u>https://www.rentwithfocus.com/</u>

GABERT & RUSCH PROPERTIES

Office - 1290 Osborn Ave, Oshkosh → (920) 232-4909 *or* (800) 883-8203

View & Apply Online: http://www.gabertproperties.com/grprop/

DEERFIELD VILLAGE APTS WESTRIDGE I & II APTS SUMMERSET/FAIRFAX APTS SHADOW CREEK & TOWER VILLAGE APTS

HERITAGE ARMS APARTMENTS

1515 Witzel Ave, Oshkosh → (920) 231-9707

HOMETOWN LUXURY APARTMENTS

PREMIER REAL ESTATE 2471 N Main Street, Oshkosh → (920) 420-8345

View & Apply Online: https://hometownapartmentliving.com/

EMAIL: HOMETOWN@PREMIER-REAL-ESTATE.COM

INDIAN TRAIL APARTMENTS

OPTIMUM PROPERTY MANAGEMENT/ BLANKSTEIN ENTERPRISES 512/516/520 Algoma Blvd, Oshkosh

→ (920) 235-8335

View & Apply Online: <u>http://www.rentfromoptimum.com/listing_detail.asp?listing_id=19</u>

KOEPPLER MANAGEMENT (SUE KOEPPLER)

→ (920) 426-1973

KOOPMAN PROPERTIES (ALEX KOOPMAN)

→ Contact Cathy (920) 279-9226 or (920) 252-0469

View Online: http://koopmanproperties.com/

OSHKOSH RENTAL PROPERTIES Rooming House @ 1011 W New York Ave Rooming House @ 638 Central Street

LAKESIDE APARTMENTS

1120 E Parkway Ave, Oshkosh

LAKEVIEW TERRACE

ALEXANDER & BISHOP REAL ESTATE LLC 1191 High Ave, Oshkosh → (920) 235-7368

View & Apply Online: <u>https://residential.alexanderbishop.com/lakeview-terrace-apartments/index.aspx</u>

LAND PRIDE PROPERTIES

Office - 426 Broad Street, Oshkosh → (920) 232-8105

View Online: LANDPRIDEPROPERTIES.COM

EMAIL: MANAGER@LANDPRIDEPROPERTIES.COM

LONDON PROPERTIES GROUP, LLC

Office - 2080 W 9^{th} Ave #169, Oshkosh

→ (920) 573-7059

View & Apply Online: <u>WWW.LONDONPROPERTIESGROUP.COM</u>

EMAIL: LONDON_PROPERTIES@LIVE.COM

MIDWEST REALTY

Office - 2990 Universal Street, Suite A, Oshkosh

→ (920) 426-2060

View Online: https://www.midwestrents.com/rental-property/

WYLDEWOOD VILLAGE HAVENWOOD HEIGHTS COUNTRY PARK

MOKLER PROPERTIES

Office - 1117 W. New York Avenue, Oshkosh, WI 54901 → (920) 235-6470

View & Apply Online: https://mokler.managebuilding.com/Resident/public/home

NIEBLER PROPERTIES INC.

12545 W. Burleigh Rd, Brookfield, Wi 53005 → (262) 786-8225

View & Apply Online: https://www.nieblerproperties.com/

EMAIL: INFO@NIEBLERPROPERTIES.COM

NORTH SHORE MANOR APARTMENTS

4110-4120 County Rd A, Oshkosh

→ (920) 282-9122

View & Apply Online: <u>https://www.northshoremanorapts.com/</u>

RUSCH PROPERTIES

Office - 3807A State Rd 21, Oshkosh → (920) 231-8203

View Online: WWW.RUSCHPROPERTIES.COM

EMAIL: MANAGER@RUSCHPROPERTIES.COM

FOUR WINDS APTS 2035 – 2085 W Packer Ave, Oshkosh JACKSON HIGHLANDS 25/35/45 East County Y, Oshkosh PACKER AVE APTS 1801 – 2011 W Packer Ave, Oshkosh RUGER RUN APTS 2730 – 2760 Minerva Street, Oshkosh

SCHWAB PROPERTIES

Office - 601 Oregon Street, Suite B, Oshkosh

→ (920) 233-5810

SULLIVAN STREET GARDEN APARTMENTS

440 – 466 Sullivan Street, Oshkosh

→ (920) 410-4757

View & Apply Online: https://penkertproperties.com/sullivan-street

EMAIL: SULLIVANSTOSHKOSH12@GMAIL.COM

SUMMERFIELD PLACE APT

3317 Logan Drive, Oshkosh

→ (920) 233-7410

View & Apply Online: <u>https://www.forrent.com/wi/oshkosh/summerfield-place-apartments/rwl1t71</u>

STRUENSEE PROPERTIES

Office - 3389 County Rd A, Oshkosh → (920) 233-5655

View & Apply Online: WWW.SPROPOSH.COM

SUMMERSET/FAIRFAX APARTMENTS

Office - 1290 Osborn Ave, Oshkosh → (920) 232-4909

3720 Summerset Way, Oshkosh

→ (920) 215-2366

View & Apply Online: http://www.gabertproperties.com/grprop/apartment_detail.asp?aptID=14

EMAIL: GERIS@NTD.NET

TITAN PROPERTY MANAGEMENT LLC

Rental Properties in Oshkosh & Fox Valley 923 S. Main St, Suite E, Oshkosh → (920) 358-0206

Search Properties & Apply Online: https://www.rentwithtitan.com/

VILLAGE GREEN APARTMENTS

1740 Lombard Ave, Oshkosh

VUE RENTAL PROPERTIES

711 S Telulah Ave, Appleton, WI 54915

- → Office: (920) 944-3515
- → Text: (920) 541-6628

View & Apply Online: http://www.vuerentalproperties.com/

WINSOR PLACE APARTMENTS

455 W Smith, Oshkosh

WINNECONNE/OMRO

EASTSIDE APARTMENTS

1670 Huckleberry Ave, Omro → (920) 216-6698

TANNER APARTMENTS

207 W Main Street, Omro

→ Property Manager (leasing and renting for apartment): Dan Milis 920-379-9412

APPLETON

BEST REAL ESTATE MANAGEMENT LLC

Properties throughout Fox Valley, Green Bay and Oshkosh Office - 760 W County Rd KK, Kaukauna → (920) 749-4902

View & Apply Online: https://www.realestategrouprentals.com/#properties?sort=date%20%7C%20desc

BLUE FROG PROPERTY MANAGEMENT

Office - 1511 Oregon St, Oshkosh 126 E. Main St, Campbellsport (FDL) → 920-521-9006

View & Apply Online: https://www.bluefrogpropertymanagement.com/

CEDAR PLACE APTS

Office - 2980 W Spencer Street, Appleton

→ (262) 439-9959

View Online: WWW.RENTWITHDIAMOND.COM

EMAIL: INFO@RENTWITHDIAMOND.COM

CHATEAU TOWNHOMES

1201 Bartell Ct, Appleton & 1834 W Pershing, Appleton → (920) 278-4078

View & Apply Online: <u>https://www.realtor.com/realestateandhomes-detail/1201-Bartell-</u> Ct Appleton WI 54914 M70222-92038

COLONY OAKS APARTMENTS

3411 E. Edgemere Drive, Appleton

DAY PROPERTY MANAGEMENT LLC

Office - 509 N Superior Street, Appleton → (920) 968-0626

View & Apply Online: https://www.daypropertymanagement.com/

EMAIL: INFO@DAYPROPERTYMANGEMENT.COM

DIAMOND PROPERTY MANAGEMENT

Butch & Beverly Navin

→ (920) 428-0148

EVERGREEN SQUARE APARTMENTS

Office - 3030 W Spencer Street, Appleton → (920) 731-1714

View & Apply Online: <u>https://evergreensquareapts.com/</u>

FOCUS PROPERTY MANAGEMENT

Office - 109 E. 8th St, Suite 1, Kaukauna → (920) 413-1471

View & Apply Online: https://www.rentwithfocus.com/

HOLLAND PLACE APARTMENTS

1610 – 1640 Holland Rd, Appleton → (920) 222-4353

IMPERIAL LANE APARTMENTS

PREMIER MANAGEMENT 2229 Imperial Lane, Appleton → (920) 969-9140

View & Apply Online: https://imperiallaneapartments.com/

LONGVIEW APARTMENTS

PREMIER MANAGEMENT 1606 & 1700 E Longview Ave, Appleton

MARQUETTE HIGHLAND APTS

SKB MANAGEMENT INC 1800 W Marquette Street, Appleton → (920) 731-7351 or (800) 690-3707

View & Apply Online: https://skbmanagement.com/appleton/marquette-highlands.html

OAKWOOD MANOR APARTMENTS

1211 George Street, Appleton → (920) 420-1463

PARK WOODS APARTMENTS

SKB MANAGEMENT INC 1600-1610-1620 Tri Park Way, Grand Chute → (920) 419- 3504

View & Apply Online: <u>https://skbmanagement.com/grand-chute/park-woods-apartments.html</u>

PROPERTY MANAGEMENT INC (PMI Fox Valley)

PROPERTIES LOCATED THROUGH FOX VALLEY/ OSHKOSH & SURROUNDING 4650 W Spencer St, Appleton, WI 54914

→ (920) 284-3328

View & Apply Online: https://www.appletonpropertymanagementinc.com/

RULE PROPERTY MANAGEMENT

→ (920) 750-5055

View & Apply Online: <u>https://rulepropertymanagement.com/</u>

EMAIL: INFO@RULEPROPERTYMANAGEMENT.COM

SOUTHWOOD APARTMENTS, LLC

2112 Southwood Drive #3, Appleton

→ (920) 733-6378

View & Apply Online: http://www.unitedapartments.com/SouthwoodApartments.php

SUNRISE PARK

SKB MANAGEMENT INC 5472 W. Michaels Drive, Grand Chute

- → (920) 734-3400
- → (920) 983-8189
- → (800) 690-3707

View & Apply Online: https://skbmanagement.com/grand-chute/sunrise-park.html

EMAIL: HOLLY@SKBMANAGEMENT.COM

Mailing Address:

SKB Management, Inc 801 Heritage Road Suite A De Pere, WI 54115-3292

WASHINGTON PLAZA

ALEXANDER & BISHOP REAL ESTATE LLC 819 W Elsie Street, Appleton

- → Office: (920) 632-7454
- → Cell: (920) 376-4130

View & Apply Online: http://alexanderbishop.com/residential/washingtonplaza/

NEENAH/MENASHA

APPLEBLOSSOM APARTMENTS

1004 Appleblossom Drive, Neenah

View Online: <u>http://www.apartments.com/apple-blossom-apartments-neenah-</u>wi/1qg7w57/

APPLETON COURT APARTMENTS

3001-3019 Chain Drive, Menasha PROPERTY MANAGEMENT CO (OFFICE) 3013 Chain Drive, Menasha

→ (920) 738-0446

ASHFORD PLACE

PREMIER REAL ESTATE MANAGEMENT

1720 Dublin Trail, Neenah

→ (920) 725-6750

View & Apply Online: <u>https://dublintrailapartmentliving.com/</u>

EMAIL: MANAGER@DUBLINTRAIL.COM

BREEZEWOOD PARK

PREMIER REAL ESTATE MANAGEMENT LLC 1415 Tullar Rd #6, Neenah

→ (920) 722-4200

View Online: https://breezewoodparkliving.com/

DAY PROPERTY MANAGEMENT LLC

Office - 509 N Superior Street, Appleton → (920) 968-0626

View & Apply Online: https://www.daypropertymanagement.com/

EMAIL: INFO@DAYPROPERTYMANAGEMENT.COM

FOX VALLEY MEADOWS

Office - 300 Schindler Place #103, Menasha → (920) 830-3361

View Online: https://fox-valley-meadows.business.site/

GABERT & RUSCH PROPERTIES

Office - 1290 Osborn Ave, Oshkosh → (920) 232-4909 *or* (800) 883-8203

View & Apply Online: http://www.gabertproperties.com/grprop/

WITTMANN PARK APTS

1230-1295 Wittmann Park Lane, Menasha → SARAH- (920) 312-1678 or (920)231-8203

View & Apply Online: <u>http://www.ruschproperties.com/wittmanpark/</u>

EMAIL: MANAGER@RUSCHPROPERTIES.COM

OLDE PULLEY LANE APARTMENTS

229 Olde Pulley Lane, Menasha → (920) 725-4783

View & Apply Online: http://www.oldepulley.com/

EMAIL: INFO@OLDEPULLEY.COM

PRIMROSE APARTMENTS

1316 Primrose Lane, Neenah

→ (920) 729-0672

PROPERTY MANAGEMENT INC (PMI Fox Valley)

PROPERTIES LOCATED THROUGH FOX VALLEY/ OSHKOSH & SURROUNDING Office - 4650 W Spencer Street, Appleton

→ (920) 284-3328

View & Apply Online: https://www.appletonpropertymanagementinc.com/

SOUTHVIEW PARK APARTMENTS

128 W Bell Street, Neenah

- → (920) 282-6175
- → (262) 439-9959

View Online: https://www.rentwithdiamond.com/southview-apartments

EMAIL: SOUTHVIEW-PARK-APARTMENTS@RENT.DYNASTY.COM

SUNRISE APARTMENTS

1445 Alcan Drive #7, Menasha → (920) 366-9859

SOUTHGATE APARTMENTS

1435 S Commercial Street #1, Neenah → (920) 729-6217

DRAKE APARTMENTS

2116 Henry Street, Neenah → (920) 725-1226

MISCELLANEOUS RESOURCES

Fair Housing Council

- → (877) 647-3247
- → (920) 560-4620

Website: www.fairhousingwisconsin.com

Provides advocacy for housing discrimination. Assists in pursuing legal rights if a landlord discriminates against you.

Family Self Sufficiency Program

600 Merritt Ave. Oshkosh, WI 54901 -OR-265 Kaukauna St. Menasha, WI 54952 Contact: Kay Hinton ➔ (920) 424-1450

Website: www.ohawcha.org

HABITAT FOR HUMANITY OF OSHKOSH

2559 Badger Ave, Oshkosh → (920) 235-3535

Website: https://www.habitatoshkosh.org/

GREATER FOX CITIES AREA HABITAT FOR HUMANITY

921 Midway Rd, Menasha → (920) 954-8702

Website: https://foxcitieshabitat.org/

PILLARS HOUSING SOLUTIONS

605 Hancock St., Appleton, WI 54911 → (920) 731-6644

EMAIL: mail@housing-partnership.org

Transitional Housing Program Affordable Housing Program

To enhance the dignity and self-sufficiency of families by providing quality, affordable home and exceptional supportive services. Provides affordable homes, intensive case management, and comprehensive life skills training to families desiring to transition from homelessness to stable housing.

RENT SMART CLASSES

UW – Extension 625 E. County Road Y #600, Oshkosh → 920-232-1970

Free Tenant training workshops. Rent Smart provides practical education to help people looking for rental housing to find, get, and keep suitable housing.

Rental Finders, Inc.—Part of Landlord Line

531 W. Wisconsin Ave. Appleton, WI 54911

→ (920) 731-9001

Membership fee—Income must be 3 times the cost of rent (can include Food Share as income)

RESTORE EAST

3000 East College Ave, Appleton → (920) 830-8400

Website: https://foxcitieshabitat.org/

RESTORE WEST

5402 West Integrity Way, Appleton → (920) 830-8400

Website: https://foxcitieshabitat.org/

SALVATION ARMY HOUSING RESOURCE CENTER & SCATTERED SITES PROGRAM—APPLETON

130 E. North Street, Appleton, WI 54911 → (920) 734-3324

SOBER LIVING – APPLETON

→ (920) 722-2345 ext. 240

View & Apply Online: https://apricityservices.com/sober-living

EMAIL: ARICHARDS@APRICITYSERVIVES.COM

SOLUTIONS RECOVERY INC – OSHKOSH

621 Evans St, Oshkosh → (920) 233-0888

View & Apply Online: https://sri-wi.org

EMAIL: INFO@SRI-WI.ORG

WINNEBAGO COUNTY HOUSING AUTHORITY HOMEBUYER PROGRAM

600 Merritt Ave, Oshkosh, WI 54901

→ (920) 424-1450

Website: www.ohawcha.org

Email: justinm@ohawcha.org

Additional information: Classes are free to attend and held at Menasha Goodwill/Oshkosh Public Library/Oshkosh Housing Authority. Contact FISC at 920-886-1000 or 800-366-8161 prior to the class to register. Future homebuyers seeking assistance through WCHP must complete all 6 hours of training to be eligible for assistance.

LEGAL ASSISTANCE

Child Support and Paternity

415 Jackson Street, Room 140, Oshkosh (Winnebago County)

- → (920) 236-4780
- → (920) 236-4770

Helps with establishing paternity and attaining required child support.

City of Oshkosh – Fair Housing

→ (920) 236-5059

Consumer Protection Services

→ (800) 422-7128

Helps to address your concerns if you feel that you have been misled or mistreated as a consumer.

Lawyer Referral and Information Services

→ (800) 362-9082

Helps in finding a lawyer and legal information.

Legal Action of Wisconsin, Inc.

404 N. Main Street Suite 702, Oshkosh (Winnebago County)

- → (920) 233-6521
- → (800) 236-1128

Website: www.legalaction.org

Provides legal advice and services for low-income clients on civil matters.

Legal Services of NE Wisconsin

- → (800) 236-1127
- → (920) 233-6521
- → (920) 432-4645

Provides legal advice and services for low-income clients on civil matters in Brown, Calumet, Door, Kewaunee, Manitowoc and Outagamie County.

Menasha Public Library

440 First Street, Menasha

Open the first Tuesday of each month, between 4 PM and 6 PM. Offers legal assistance in family law, small claims, domestic abuse/harassment injunctions, probate or will, and property disputes.

Neenah Public Library

240 E. Wisconsin Street, Neenah

Open the second Tuesday of each month, between 4 PM and 6 PM. Offers legal assistance in family law, small claims, domestic abuse/harassment injunctions, probate or will, and property disputes.

Oshkosh Public Library

106 Washington Avenue, Oshkosh

Open the third Tuesday of each month, between 4 PM and 6 PM. Offers legal assistance in family law, small claims, domestic abuse/harassment injunctions, probate or will, and property disputes.

Probate Court

Winnebago County Courthouse

415 Jackson Street, Second floor, Oshkosh

→ (920) 236-4808

Assists with providing necessary guardianship court paperwork and a list of guardian ad litems.

Pro Se Divorce and Mediation Service, Inc.

309 High Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 232-1215

Do-it-yourself divorce and bankruptcy services.

Smith and Jones 216 Wright Avenue, Neenah → (920) 729-6316

Offers assistance with divorces, wills and power of attorney legal paperwork. By appointment only.

State Public Defender

→ (920) 424-3304

Winnebago County Conflict Resolution Center, Inc. 415 Jackson Street, Suite 417, Oshkosh, WI 54901 → (920) 236-4925

LIBRARIES

Appleton Public Library

225 N. Oneida Street

→ (920) 832-6187

→ (920) 832-6173

Website: www.apl.org

Menasha Public Library

440 1st Street

→ (920) 967-3690

Website: www.menashalibrary.org

Neenah Public Library

240 E. Wisconsin Avenue

→ (920) 886-6335

→ (920) 886-6315

Website: www.neenahlibrary.org

Omro Public Library / Carter Memorial Library

405 E. Huron Street → (920) 685-7016

Website: www.omrolibrary.org

Oshkosh Public Library

106 Washington Avenue

- → (920) 236-5205
- → (920) 236-5200

Website: www.oshkoshpubliclibrary.org

Winneconne Public Library

31 S. 2nd Street

→ (920) 582-7091

Website: www.winneconnelibrary.org

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Affinity Behavioral Health Services

St. Elizabeth's Hospital, Appleton

1531 South Madison Street, Suite 580

→ (920) 730-4411

Mercy Counseling, Oshkosh 2700 West 9th Avenue, Suite 102

→ (920) 236-8570

Ascend

990 Apple Blossom Drive, Neenah 54956 Contact: Jenn Kelly

→ (920) 731-6644, ext. 203

EMAIL: jen@housing-partnership.org

OR - Maggie Tennie

→ (920) 731-6644, ext. 201

EMAIL: maggie@housing-partnership.org

Semi-independent living program for young adults (ages 18-25) who are living with mental health challenges

Aurora Behavioral Health

700 N. Westhaven Drive. Oshkosh → (920) 456-2030

Beaming Inc.

Equine (horse therapy) Counseling 2692 County Rd GG, Neenah, WI

- → (920) 851-6160
- → (920) 636-5001

Catalpa Health

444 Westhill Blvd, Appleton → (920) 750-7000

540 North Koeller Street, Oshkosh (the new building just south of Dairy Queen) → (920) 750-7000

Formed in collaboration with Affinity Health Systems, Children's Hospital of Wisconsin and ThedaCare to reduce barriers, provide a full continuum of care and emerge as a center of excellence. Dedicated to providing outpatient pediatric mental health services for children and teens, ages 2 to 18. Services offered include individual and family counseling, group therapy, medication management, psychological and neuropsychological testing and concussion testing.

Camp HOPE

Website: https://www.camphopeforkids.org/

A weekend camp for grieving children. Children and families gather at Camp HOPE with others who are experiencing similar pain, to work through the grieving process after a loved one dies

Catholic Charities

36 Broad Street, Suite 200, Oshkosh → (920) 235-6002

Chaps Academy

N5367 Mayflower Rd. Shiocton, WI 54170

- → (920) 986-3003
- → (920) 986-3004 (FAX)

EMAIL: chaps@chapsacademy.org

Crisis Intervention Center

Winnebago County

- → (920) 722-7707
- → (920) 233-7707

If someone you know is suffering from mental health, alcohol or other drug crisis, our crisis intervention hotline is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 365 days a year.

Family Services of NE Wisconsin – The Counseling Clinic

1810 Appleton Road, Menasha

→ (920) 739-4226

Website: www.familyservicesnew.org

Offers counseling for family, marriage, individual and children. Specialties include childcentered therapy, eating disorders, sexual abuse counseling, anxiety, depression and mental health services.

The Friendship Place

220 N. Commercial Street, Neenah

→ (920) 729-9975

A non-profit social, educational and recreational mental health outreach program for people with mental illness.

Hours of operation: Monday through Thursday 8:30 AM – 4:00 PM Friday 8:30 AM – 3:00 PM

Harbor House

720 W. 5th Street, Appleton

- → (920) 832-1666
- → (920) 731-7240

Website: www.harborhouseonline.org

Emergency shelter and counseling to families of domestic abuse

NAMI Fox Valley (National Alliance on Mental Illness)

→ (920) 954-1550

Website: www.namifoxvalley.org

Mission: To support and empower those affected by mental illness and the vision to live in a stigma free community/society that supports and promotes mental health and recovery.

Northwest Journey Day Treatment Program

Stevens Point:

525 4th Ave. Stevens Point, WI 54481

- → (715) 342-8065
- → (715) 342-8073 (FAX)

Weyauwega:

310 E. Main St. Weyauwega, WI 54893

- → (920) 867-4744
- → (920) 867-4213 (FAX)

Green Bay:

123 South Van Buren St. Green Bay 54301

- → (920) 437-4024
- → (920) 437-4343 (FAX)

EMAIL: <u>NWJSteventsPoint@nwcgc.com</u>

Oshkosh Counseling & Wellness Center

501 Merritt Avenue, Oshkosh

→ (920) 231-2858

Power for Change

Main Office 123 North Oakland Avenue. Green Bay, WI 54303

- → (920) 770-4088
- → (651) 705-0026 (FAX)

Milwaukee Office 2448 South 102nd St. Suite 155, West Allis, WI 53227

- → (414) 541-5100
- → (884) 515-9455 (FAX)

Website: www.powerforchangellc.com

Intensive in-home therapy. Services include individual, family, and parent counseling

Outagamie County Evaluation and Psychotherapy Unit

401 S Elm St. Appleton WI 54911 (Human Services North Building 3rd level)

- → (920) 832-5270
- → (920) 832- 5488 (FAX)

Reach Counseling Services

1509 Commercial Street, Neenah

→ (920) 722-8150

414 Doctors Court, Suite 110, Oshkosh → (920) 426-1460

Provides counseling, advocacy and other support services in an effort to heal and prevent sexual abuse.

Samaritan Counseling Center of Fox Valley, Inc.

1478 Kenwood Drive Suite 1, Menasha

→ (920) 886-9319

Website: www.samaritan-counseling.com

110 Church Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 235-1678

Provides counseling services for individuals, couples, families, children and adolescents. Additional services include parent support and education.

The Sexual Assault Crisis Center – Fox Cities, Inc.

17 Park Place Suite 400, Appleton

- → (920) 733-8119
- → 1-800-722-7797

Website: www.sacc-foxcities.org

Provides personalized CARE for victims of sexual assault, their family, friends and others affected in the community. By offering Counseling, Advocacy, Resources and Education, we inspire change and instill a sense of hope and healing. All services are confidential and provided at no cost.

Shorehaven Behavioral Health

3900 W. Brown Deer Road, Suite 200, Brown Deer, WI 53209

→ (414) 540-2170

Recovery center for mental health, substance abuse, co-occurring disorders, child, and couple and family problems. In-home programs located in Brown County and Winnebago County

Solid Foundations Counseling LLC 1173 South Washburn St. Office H, Oshkosh WI 54904 Contact – Peter Mayo → (920) 644-0064

ThedaCare Behavioral Health

2005 Midway Rd. Menasha WI 54952

→ (920) 720-2300

600 N Westhaven Dr. Oshkosh, WI 54904 → (920) 233-3838

Individual and family counseling.

Winnebago County Department of Human Services

Behavioral Health Division

→ (920) 236-4700

Crisis Intervention/Helpline

- → (920) 233-7707
- → (920) 722-7707

Economic Support Division and Oshkosh Workforce Development Center Medical Assistance Programs

→ (888) 256-4563 or 711

PARENTING RESOURCES/CLASSES

Community for Hope

2700 W. 9th Ave., Suite 100, Oshkosh → (920) 230-4840

Suicide counseling and grief group support

Dolly Parton's Imagination Library

Oshkosh Area United Way 21 W. New York Avenue, Oshkosh 54901 → (920) 235-8560

Free preschool reading program—Monthly books for children birth to age 5. Residents of Oshkosh, Pickett, Waukau, Butte des Morts, Community of Winnebago (unincorporated). Register online <u>www.oshkoshunitedway.org</u> or stop by to pick up an application.

Menasha Joint School District

Dr. Jennifer Krzewina, school psychologist

- → (920) 967-1817
- → (920) 209-9695

Scott Sommerfeldt, high school counselor

→ (920) 967-1816

Offers support and referrals to pregnant or parenting teens.

Parent Connection – Parents as Teachers for Teen Parents

A free, early learning program for parents and their babies, ages 0-3, residing in Outagamie or Winnebago County.

"Just For You" Young Parent Group – Neenah

An evening "Just For You" with other teen parents, ages 21 years or younger. Dinner is provided for you and your baby, followed by childcare and an activity with other teen parents. Group topics are discussed and the "Baby Closet" is open for shopping. For more information or to participate in the "Just For You" support group, call (920) 739-4226 ext. 111.

Parent Connection – Teen Parent Mentoring Program

1810 Appleton Road, Menasha 54952

→ (920) 739-4226 ext. 108

This free program will match you with a caring adult mentor who will help you with school, education and parenting goals. You will spend time with your mentor each week working on goals. Your mentor will also help you find the available community programs that will help you and your baby.

ThedaCare's Teen Pregnancy Program

→ (920) 729-2926

Free educational series for teens. This Prepared Childbirth Program covers physical and emotional changes that occur during pregnancy and the special concerns teens have about birth and parenthood. Additional topics include health care for mom and baby, the birthing process, pain management techniques and how to plan for the future.

REFUGEE & IMMIGRATION SERVICES

Oshkosh Area Workforce Development Center – Refugee Assistance Program

→ (920) 232-6200

United Migrant Opportunity Services

300 South Koeller Avenue, Suite E, Oshkosh

→ (920) 232-9611

Winnebago County Literacy Council

106 Washington Avenue, Oshkosh

- → (920) 236-5219 Ext: 4802
- → (920) 236-5185

Wisconsin Department of Children and Families – Refugee Assistance Services Program

→ (608) 267-3905

World Relief – Refugee Resettlement Services

404 N. Main Street, Suite 302, Oshkosh

→ (920) 231-3600

SCHOOLS

Head Start – UW Oshkosh

515 East Parkway Avenue, Oshkosh

- → (920) 424-2166
- → (800) 624-4436

Literacy Council

106 Washington Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 236-5185

Menasha Public Schools

Administrative Offices

 100 Main Street, Menasha (920) 967-1400

Elementary

Banta Early Childhood Center

328 6th Street
 (920) 967-1417

Butte des Morts

501 Tayco Street
 (920) 967-1900

Clovis Grove

974 9th Street
 (920) 967-1950

Gegan

 675 Airport Road (920) 967-1360

Elementary

- Jefferson
 - 105 Ice Street
 (920) 967-1660

Nicolet

449 Ahnaip Street
 (920) 967-1710

<u>Middle</u>

Maplewood

1600 Midway Road
 (920) 967-1600

<u>High</u>

Menasha High

420 7th Street
 (920) 967-1800

Neenah Public Schools

Elementary

Clayton

 2916 Fairview Road (920) 751-6950

Coolidge

321 Alcott Drive
 (920) 751-6955

Hoover

950 Hunt Avenue
 (920) 751-6960

Lakeview

 1645 S. Commercial Street (920) 751-6965

Roosevelt

 215 E. Forest Avenue (920) 751-6970

Spring Road

 1191 County Road II (920) 751-6975

Taft

 133 S. Western Avenue (920) 751-6980

Omro Public Schools

HB Patch (PK-1)

607 Tyler Avenue
 (920) 685-7400

Elementary

1000 N. Webster Street
 (920) 685-3100
 (920) 685-5666

Elementary

Tullar

925 Tullar Road
 (920) 751-6985

Washington Early Learning Center

 220 E. Franklin Avenue (920) 751-6990

Wilson

 920 Higgins Avenue (920) 751-6995

<u>Middle</u>

Horace Mann

1021 Oak Street
 (920) 751-6940

Shattuck

600 Elm Street
 (920) 751-6850

<u>High</u>

Neenah High

 275 Tullar Road (920) 751-6900

<u>Middle</u>

455 Fox Trail
 (920) 685-7403

<u>High</u>

455 Fox Trail
 (920) 685-7405

Oshkosh Public Schools

Elementary

Carl Traeger

 3000 W. 20th Avenue (920) 424-0221

Emmeline Cook

1600 Hazel Street
 (920) 424-0152

Franklin

 1401 W. 5th Avenue (920) 424-0078

Jefferson

 244 W. 11th Avenue (920) 424-0165

Lakeside

4991 Hwy 45 South
 (920) 424-0131

Merrill

 108 W. New York Avenue (920) 424-0420

Oaklawn

112 Viola Avenue
 (920) 424-0170

Oakwood

 1225 N. Oakwood Road (920) 424-0315

Read

 1120 Algoma Boulevard (920) 424-0172

Elementary

Roosevelt

 910 N. Sawyer Street (920) 424-0411

Washington

 929 Winnebago Avenue (920) 424-0190

Webster Stanley

915 Hazel Street
 (920) 424-0460

<u>Middle</u>

Carl Traeger

 3000 W. 20th Avenue (920) 424-0065

Merrill

 108 W. New York Avenue (920) 424-0177

Perry A Tipler

 325 S. Eagle Street (920) 424-0320

South Park

1551 Delaware Street
 (920) 424-0431

Webster Stanley

915 Hazel Street
 (920) 424-0442

<u>High</u>

Oshkosh North

 1100 W. Smith Avenue (920) 424-7000

Oshkosh West

 375 N. Eagle Street (920) 424-4090

Winneconne Public Schools

Elementary

 233 S. 3rd Avenue (920) 582-5803

Middle

400 N. 9th Avenue
 (920) 582-5800

<u>High</u>

 100 Wolf Run (920) 582-5810

UW-Extension Winnebago County: 625 E. County Road Y, Oshkosh

→ (920) 232-1970

→ (920) 727-8643

Offers family living education programs that address many family needs.

Wisconsin First Step

→ (800) 642-7837

An information and referral service that assists Wisconsin families who have young children with special needs.

Child Development Days and Family Fair (first week in March)

The Oshkosh Area School District provides a free education screening. This screening is held at the Oshkosh Recreation Department located at 425 Division Street.

Child Development Days is a play-based screening for children residing in the Oshkosh Area School District. While the children play, trained screeners will assess learning, motor and speech & language skills. Hearing and vision screening is also available. Parents are given immediate feedback on their child's development.

A Family Fair will be held in conjunction with the screening, offering information on community opportunities for young children.

If you have not received information about the screening, please call (920) 424-1004 to schedule an appointment.

Goodwill's Prosperity Center

Menasha: 1800 Appleton Road, Menasha 54952 Contact: Charis Hoff → (920) 358-0466

EMAIL: choff@goddwillncw.org

Wautoma: 205 East Main Street, Suite 12A, Wautoma 54982 Contact: Ray Kaluzny → (920) 659-8880

EMAIL: rkaluzny@goodwillncw.org

A program to help individuals navigate higher education. Offers initial assessment, career exploration, application help, financial aid strategies, and wraparound services.

THRIFT STORES

Fox Valley Thrift Shoppe

231 S. Walter Avenue, Appleton → (920) 954-9200

Goodwill Industries

4759 Michaels Drive, Appleton

→ (920) 731-6606

N189 Stoney Brook Road, Appleton → (920) 968-0820

1800 Appleton Road, Menasha → (920) 731-6605

907 S. Green Bay Road, Neenah → (920) 558-4507

1600 W. 20th Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 233-3897

2303 Westowne Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 479-1719

Goodwill Outlet Store

1341 W. Spencer Street, Appleton → (920) 968-1660

Bulk purchasing by weight.

Second Chance Thrift Store

753 N. Main Street, Oshkosh → (920) 230-3565

St. Vincent de Paul

1924 W. College Avenue, Appleton → (920) 739-1679

1425 S. Commercial Street, Neenah → (920) 727-1766

2551 Jackson Street, Oshkosh → (920) 235-9368

TRANSPORTATION/CAR SEATS

ADVOCAP – Work-n-Wheels

2929 Harrison Street, Oshkosh → (920) 426-0150

Volunteer Transportation Program → (800) 323-0150 (worker resource?)

Provides 0% auto loan, vehicle repair, funds for fines to qualifying participants.

Cabulance Medical Transport

2723 Harrison Street, Oshkosh

→ (920) 426-3900

Department of Transportation – Motor Vehicles (Handicapped Parking Permits)

2301 Omro Road, Oshkosh

- → (920) 235-6370
- → (608) 264-7447

711 W. Association Drive, Appleton

- → (920) 832-2724
- → (608) 264-7447

Fox Valley Cab

719 West Frances Street, Appleton

→ (920) 734-4545

Go Transit Oshkosh Transit

926 Dempsey Trail

→ (920) 232-5340

ADA certification, bus service, travel training, access to jobs, para transit services

Greyhound Oshkosh Intercity Bus Service

(Gruenhagen Conference Center – Bus Stop Only)
 208 Osceola Street, Oshkosh (Corner of High Avenue and Osceola Street)
 → (800) 231-2222

Greyhound Homebound Program

Website: https://www.greyhound.com/en/discover-greyhound/organizations-we-support

Kidz Kab

3019 W. Spencer Street, Appleton

→ (920) 830-2067

Lamers Bus Line (Handicap Transportation)

1825 Novak Drive, Menasha

→ (920) 832-8800

Leaven

1475 Opportunity Way, Menasha 54952 → (920) 738-9635

Bus passes, gas vouchers, car repairs

Making the Ride Happen

820 West College Avenue, Appleton

- → (920) 225-1719
- → 888-200-0576

Seniors and adults with disabilities

МТМ

Reservations Line:

→ (866) 907-1493

"Where's My Ride" Line:

→ (866) 907-1494

"WeCare" Complaint Line:

→ (866) 436-0457

Rides for Non-Emergency Medicaid and BadgerCare Appointments. Rides to routine appointments may be scheduled from 7 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday through Friday. Rides to urgent appointments may be scheduled 24 hours a day, seven days a week.

Oshkosh Cab, Oshkosh

→ (920) 235-7000

St. Vincent de Paul Store
2551 Jackson Street, Oshkosh 54901
→ (920) 235-9368

Bus pass and gas card assistance

The Salvation Army 417 Algoma Blvd, Oshkosh 54901 → (920) 232-7660

Bus tokens

Valley Transit

801 Whitman Avenue, Appleton → (920) 832-5800

Provides transportation throughout Appleton, Buchanan, Grand Chute, Kaukauna, Kimberly, Menasha, Neenah and Little Chute. Valley Transit is equipped to provide transportation for those who are disabled and need special accommodations. They also provide work transportation to those who are low income. They also provide out of valley transit route rides to a limited service area through The Connector Program at (920) 832-5789.

Winnebago: Catch-A-Ride (CAR)

Contact: Julie Steffes → (920) 230-3329

Website: https://greateroshkosh.com/whats-happening/catch-a-ride/

EMAIL: Julia.steffes@greateroshkosh.com

24/7, on demand, employment transportation service for workers throughout the greater Oshkosh area

Car seats/Safety checks

NurseDirect

→ (800) 362-9900 (To inquire about a fitting station nearby)

Oshkosh Fire Department

101 Court Street, Oshkosh

- → (920) 236-5249 (Make appointment with Public Education Specialist)
- → (920) 236-5240

Free car seat checks.

Safe Kids Fox Valley

Website: www.safekidswisconsin.com

Village of Fox Crossing Fire Department

1326 Coldspring Road, Neenah 54956

→ (920) 720-7125

Car seat safety checks

Winnebago County Health Department

→ (920) 232-3000

Car seat voucher program available if eligible and while supplies last.

VETERAN SERVICES

Oshkosh Area Workforce Development Center – Veteran Services

219 Washington Avenue, Oshkosh

- → (920) 232-6248
- → (920) 232-6273
- → TDD/TTY: (888) 393-8914

The Salvation Army

130 East North Street, Appleton

→ (920) 734-3324

417 Algoma Boulevard, Oshkosh → (920) 232-7660

Transportation to medical appointments

UW-Oshkosh Veterans Resource Center

Dempsey Hall, Room 130 800 Algoma Boulevard, Oshkosh → (920) 424-1804

Veterans Assistance Foundation

→ (866) 823-8387

Veteran's Administration Outpatient Clinic, Appleton

- → (920) 831-0070
- → (877) 831-0033

Winnebago County Department of Veteran's Services

112 Otter Avenue #3, Oshkosh → (920) 236-4898

211 N. Commercial Street, Neenah → (920) 729-4820

YOUTH SERVICES

Boys and Girls Brigade

109 W. Columbian Avenue, Neenah → (920) 725-3983

Website: www.bgbrigade.com

Youth organization serving boys and girls in grades 5th through 12th. Develop leadership skills, explore new ideas, foster relationships with peers and adult mentors and challenge themselves to achieve their goals and dreams.

Boys and Girls Club

501 E. Parkway Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 233-1414

Website: <u>www.bgcosh.org</u>

600 Racine St. Menasha WI 54952 → (920) 750-5860

Website: https://www.bgclubfoxvalley.org/

The Boys and Girls Club provides a diverse array of youth development and guidance activities before and after school and during the summer. Financial assistance is available. Serves ages 6-18.

The CLUB Teen Center (B&G Clubs)

501 E. Parkway Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 233-1414

After school programs, summer activities and a variety of activities including Keystone Club, Money Matters, Career Launch and more for teens!

YMCA

Neenah-Menasha 110 W. Water Street, Neenah → (920) 729-9622

Oshkosh 3303 W. 20th Avenue, Oshkosh ➔ (920) 230-8439

324 Washington Avenue, Oshkosh → (920) 236-3380

The YMCA strives to meet community needs through organized programs. The YMCA programs promote good health, strong families, confident kids, solid communities and a better place to be.

Youth-Go

213 Nicolet Boulevard, Neenah → (920) 722-1435

Drop in center for grades 5th through 12th. Offers a healthy and safe environment for teens.